



# CHORLEY, SOUTH RIBBLE & WEST LANCASHIRE CHILDREN'S PARTNERSHIP **BOARD**

NOTES OF MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY, 17 SEPTEMBER 2015 AT YOUTH ZONE, **SKELMERSDALE** 

Present:

Sarah Ashcroft Co-ordinator Chorley Council

Steph Critchley Locality Manager West Lancashire County Council

Lancashire

Michele Dacre Senior Probation Officer Cumbria & Lancashire

Community

Rehabilitation Company Rebecca Fisher YOT Practice Manager Lancashire County Council

Mark Gaffney Director South Ribble Borough

Council

Cllr Yvonne Gagen Deputy Leader West Lancashire Borough

Council

Cllr Michael Green Cabinet Member South Ribble Borough

Council

Fiona Grieveson Headteacher Kingsbury School Rebecca Huddleston(Chair) Head of Policy & Communications **Chorley Council** 

**DWP** Amanda Jakeman Employer & Partnership Manager

Chorley Council Cllr Mark Jarnell Councillor

Graham Lowe Schools ICT Centre Manager Lancashire County Council Interim Director of Quality & Support West Lancashire College Sheila Minchin

Lancashire County Council Cllr Bev Murray Councillor John Nelson

Head of Leisure & Cultural Services West Lancashire Borough

Council

Lili Rushton Prevention, Early Help Co-ordinator Lancashire County Council Karl Turner Lancashire County Council

Children's Trust Development Simon Tait

Intrahealth Clinical Lead Universal Service **LCFT** 

**Apologies:** 

Maria Gilling

Debra Wilson

Julie Brown Headteacher Longton Primary School

Joanne Dann Assistant Chief Executive Cumbria & Lancashire

Community

Rehabilitation Company Principal West Lancashire College Inspector Lancashire Constabulary

Jo Keav **Cllr Mark Perks** Councillor Lancashire County Council

Jean Rollinson Head of Safeguarding Chorley, SR & West Lancs

CCG

**ACTION BY** 

#### WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION/APOLOGIES 1

The Deputy Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Rebecca Huddleston as the newly appointed Chair. The Deputy Chair explained that Sarah James has now





moved roles and the responsibilities of Partnerships was now being managed by Rebecca which includes the Children's Partnership Board meeting.

Rebecca thanked the Deputy Chair and invited attendees to introduce themselves.

# 2 MINUTES OF LAST MEETING AND MATTERS ARISING

The Board agreed the minutes of the meeting held on 21 May as a correct record.

Karl Turner reminded members that inductions are available if anyone would like to attend one to contact Karl Turner or Sarah Ashcroft.

# 3 PAN LANCASHIRE E-SAFETY STRATEGY

Graham Lowe, Chair, Pan-Lancashire LSCB eSafeguarding Group attended the meeting and delivered a presentation, a copy is included with the minutes for information.

Graham gave an overview around online safety, including gaming, social media and the influences they can have on young people. Graham explained that the issues are Lancashire wide and he summarised the Pan-Lancashire eSafeguarding Strategy 2014-2016 which has been put together to address eSafeguarding issues with a common approach across all agencies.

Graham advised that an eSafety Live session is due to take place in January 2016, these sessions run for 2 hours and have taken place each year since 2012. It gives the LSCB an opportunity to gather information of where delegates feel they need help and support.

They have produced a template guide for schools to include in newsletters, websites etc which is used to raise parental/community awareness. If anyone would like a copy of the template please let Graham know.

Graham recommended Online Compass for use for nonschool organisations and 360 Safe for Schools, this is a selfreview tool and is free to use. If you want to receive accreditation you will pay for the service.

The eSafety live session is being held on 12 January 2016 at the Woodlands in Chorley, and he encouraged all organisations to send a representative.

Graham advised that he could visit organisations to deliver





presentations to groups of staff or parents, please contact Graham directly for this.

#### 4 SAFEGUARDING

No one was in attendance from the LSCB as they are currently part of the Ofsted inspection taking place. The Chair asked if anyone had anything to raise. A report had been provided with the agenda.

The report was noted.

Karl Turner explained that the two Serious Case Reviews and briefings are available via the link included on the LSCB summary report, there was some learning for the LSCB from the reviews.

Karl mentioned that there had also previously been a 7 minute briefing which is on the latest e-bulletin.

# 5 CHILD SEXUAL EXPLOITATION

The Chair advised that CSE is now a standing item on the agenda. She asked if everyone could be reminded to roll out the e-learning via the link on the agenda.

The Chair had attended the Trust Board meeting earlier in the week and advised that there had been an update on each district. As at 1 September 12,261 partners had completed the e-learning across Lancashire.

The Chair advised that it had been reported that the schools uptake had been lower than expected, although it had been noted that groups of staff may have been completing the training together and so may not be a true reflection of numbers.

The stats were as follows:

Chorley under 7% South Ribble 3% West Lancs 5%

This information is also on the Children's Trust website.

Debra Wilson advised that the LCFT had now put the training on their internal system for staff to access and that maybe figures weren't being fed to LCC if they weren't completing it on the LCC website.





John Nelson agreed that this was also the case at West Lancs as there had been some issues logging into the LCC website.

Karl Turner confirmed that this had been a problem, and therefore the figures reported are most likely under representing and in fact the figures should be much higher.

The Chair to report back to the Trust Board.

RH

Karl Turner advised that he had attended the second of the CSE Task and Finish Group and this is ongoing. They are looking to produce another action plan, a further meeting has been arranged to align action plans. Karl raised concern that he felt the group should be Task and Finish but appears to be ongoing.

Fiona Grieveson asked when the date of the meeting is as she wanted to attend but wasn't aware. Karl to advise.

ΚT

# 6 PREVENT DUTY AND CHANNEL PROGRAMME

The Chair introduced this item and explained that the paper had come into place on 1 July 2015 and was advice for schools and child care providers.

The Chair recommended a presentation by the Police which had been shared at the Trust Board meeting it can be found on the following link:

http://www.lancashirechildrenstrust.org.uk/calendar/views/entries/showAtt.asp?id=47047

Fiona Grieveson advised that her schools safeguarding policy now includes the Prevent Duty.

Sheila Minchin advised that staff at West Lancs College have all received training on Prevent Duty. They have developed a train the trainer model, Sheila suggested that he could attend our next meeting.

John Nelson expressed the importance of raising staff awareness and said the National College of Policing have developed an online training package, this can be accessed via the following link:

http://course.ncalt.com/Channel\_General\_Awareness. John strongly recommended this training it takes approximately 25 minutes to complete but is a very useful introduction into the prevent awareness.

The Chair mentioned that this item was also discussed at the Trust Board meeting and it was explained that the risk will vary across Lancashire, with Blackburn with Darwen and Burnley





being the two districts identified as tier 2 medium threat area.

Each Local Authority and Police force will be able to provide detailed information for a specific local area.

www.preventforschools.org was recommended as a good resource.

It was agreed to ask the trainer from West Lancs College to attend the next meeting to deliver a presentation.

SA/SM

# 7 WELLBEING, PREVENTION AND EARLY HELP

Stephanie Critchley introduce herself and explained that this was a new role for her after coming back to work from maternity leave, her role is the Locality Manager for West Lancs. Stephanie explained that phase 2 of the WTWF has been confirmed and LCC has a target of 1,420 families to work with by March 2016. Stephanie will be responsible for implementing the programme but is still waiting for more details. The processes will be shared in the next couple of weeks.

Stephanie explained that the criteria has been widened as follows:

- All families part of CAF process
- Parent/s, child with criminal record/conviction
- Not regularly attending school
- Need help (no age criteria)
- Child Protection Action Plan
- Worklessness
- Domestic violence and abuse
- Health issues

Families will need to meet two or more of the above criteria and give consent to be part of the programme.

Stephanie explained that they are collecting data through children's centres. They are also working with DWP, Lynne Hayes in the South. It will start imminently although as yet there is no date.

Stephanie advised that she has no detail from the last round, she will be committed to attend the Partnership Board meetings and if there are any questions she can't answer she will take these back to senior managers.

Lili Rushton discussed the prevention and early help quarterly report for Chorley and South Ribble and gave an overview of





the use of the core offer.

The Quarter 1 report for Chorley and South Ribble wasn't included with the agenda. A copy is included with the minutes.

A copy of the small grants application form is attached for information.

# 8 RAISING ASPIRATIONS PROJECT

The Chair presented the item and gave an overview of the report that had previously been written by Andrea Smith who was no longer the Co-ordinator of the Board.

The Chair went through the scope and options of the report and asked members of the Board how they felt we could take this forward.

Karl Turner explained that this is on the action plan for the board but when this was added there was more capacity now there are three districts we don't have the capacity anymore.

Mark Gaffney agreed that capacity is an issue. Mark expressed that it is a very good project and it should accelerate what should be going on in relation to the City Deal and is therefore relevant for all.

Karl Turner suggested that a meeting with Jennifer Clough from South Ribble and possibly Sarah Tinsley from Young Enterprise be organised with Karl Turner and Sarah Ashcroft. After this meeting an update will be able to be given at the next meeting.

KT/SA

#### 9 YOUNG PEOPLE PARTICIPATION PROPOSALS

Karl Turner presented the item and explained the paper which was included. He explained that as a board we are looking at how we can involve young people. Karl explained that several meetings have already taken place and we were now looking at our options.

We could hold an event which could look at our priorities with the focus on one priority a suggestion was 'feel safe'. Karl spoke about the problems around needing to hold an event in the 3 districts and the issues around resourcing an event.

Another option could be to have a survey put together which LCC could host.

John Nelson suggested attending an event/presentation that is already taking place and possibly link in with the Young





Peoples Service.

Fiona Grieveson suggested contacting school parliaments as they run events, Fiona felt that the response rate may be better if we did something on-line.

Amanda Jakeman suggested we attend the West Lancs Jobs Fair.

The Chair asked if everyone could go back to their organisations and come back to the next meeting with details of their current engagement with young people and a list of dates of events that are scheduled to take place.

# 10 CHILDRENS NASAL FLU VACCINATION PROGRAMME

Simon Tait from Intrahealth attended the meeting. He explained that Intrahealth are rolling out the NHS flu vaccination to schools across Lancashire. It is available to all Year 1 and Year 2 children.

#### 11 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Chair advised that the Annual Conference is taking place on 6 November at the Woodlands in Chorley. There are 7 places available from this group. Further details will be sent out in due course.

Karl advised that the CSE sub group had mentioned that a Training Package is being put together designed as train the trainer. Once this has been received this will be sent out.

# 12 A TOUR OF THE YOUTH ZONE WILL FOLLOW AT THE CLOSE OF THE MEETING

# 13 FUTURE CPB MEETINGS DATES

Thursday 10<sup>th</sup> December 2.00pm – 4.00pm, Committee Room 1, Chorley Town Hall

Thursday 10<sup>th</sup> March 2.00pm – 4.00pm, Wheel Room, Civic Centre, West Paddock, Leyland

